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 MRSCNA MINUTES
January 3-4, 2009
· Opened with Gratitude Prayer

· Kay read the 12 Traditions

· Chris S. read the 12 Concepts

· Mike P. read the new business from October MRSCNA

· Treasurer not present yet to give report--will give report later

· Mike P. re-read tabled motions from October as Old Business

· Six (6) RCM/ALT present.
Secretary’s Report:  Mike P. read new business from October 2008 MRSCNA.  Beverly R. (new secretary) was late.
Treasurer’s Report:  Jerry A. gave report.  Questions about breakdown of monies.  Metro had a lot of questions about it.  Want different format, easier to read.  Scott H. questioned who owns software, Quicken, and does MRSCNA need to buy it.  Rick W. owns software that Jerry A. is using on his computer and it will need to be upgraded every 2-3 years.  Scott H. wants this noted in the minutes.  Report does not include the $1500.00 CD.  Includes cash prudent reserve $1000.00.  Jerry said there was talk of putting $1000.00 into savings.  He needs another signature on signature card to do that.  Chair, treasurer, secretary.

RD Report: Rick W. gave report.  
Regional Service Forum
Our first Regional Service Forum (held at the Fall 2008 Convention) went really well.  Everyone there really appreciated seeing the videos from the WSC.  I think we established a good foundation for continuing the Regional Service Forum and I suggest that we continue to use this time slot at future conventions.  I spent $150.00 to rent a TV so we could show the WSC videos.  I submit this cost to the RSC for reimbursement, but am willing to make this a personal contribution if the Committee thinks that is more appropriate.

Zonal Forum – January 31, 2009
The Autonomy Zonal Forum is meeting in Silver Spring, MD this month.  David H. and I will both attend.  We will travel together to minimize travel cost.  David will stay one night at my house (no charge) and we will spend one night in Silver Spring.  We have asked for these funds.
Room



$100.00

4 meals each

    80.00

Travel ($0.35 per mile)
  270.00
Total



$450.00

MARLCNA – February 13-15, 2009
I have made reservations for David and me at MARLCNA.  Again, we will travel together to minimize travel cost.  We have asked for these funds.

Room



$189.00

Travel



  305.00

2 registration packs
    30.00

2 dinners


    50.00

6 other meals

  120.00
Total



$694.00

RDA-2
I did not mention this at the RSC meeting, but am including it here just for some thought.  Some Regions have an RDA-2 position.  I would not suggest this as something that would add additional expenses.  I do not suggest sending more than two representatives to any events.  I do think it might be a good idea to have a third person following what’s going on with the World NA Fellowship and having some more time to prepare to fill this service position.  Also, if an RD or RDA ever was unable to attend an event or keep a commitment, the RDA-2 could step in.  This is just something to think about.

Thanks.  I love you all.

Rick W.

RDA Report: David H. gave report.
The first Mountaineer Regional Service Form was held on November 2nd 2008 at the fall convention.  25 to 30 members were present (at the beginning).  We showed three videos that were distributed at the 2008 WSC and we ask for comment or input from those present.  Everyone seemed to enjoy the content, especially the map of regions around the world.

We ask the GSR’s in attendance for any concern that they might have.  Some of these comments were as follows: 

· Do other regions have Bill Boards?

· Is infrastructure ready for possible influx?  Some members were upset with the question.

· GSR’s need to stress business meetings in home groups.

· Groups wanted input on dealing with attendance Slips, Cell Phones, & Drug replacement.

· The RSC needs to develop a “good” rapport with member areas & groups.

· A request was made to produce & send a letter to groups on what services the Region actually provides for the groups.

· Can the RSC’s Committees break down into smaller training groups?

· Give GSR’s travel expenses for a Regional Assembly.

· How do groups interact with groups outside their Area, Region?

· What is my responsibility in NA?

· How do we keep young people in NA?

· RSC members need to be respectful & helpful to new members.

· We must remember that addicts today are more fortunate. 

We introduced the IDT’s and briefly discussed “Our Freedom Our Responsibility”, “Building communications” & “Leadership”.

All in all the was a good beginning, though a little more structure may be called for.  It was new to everyone so I guess that could be expected.

Thanks to our RD; Rick W for the big screen for the videos.

Reported from NAWS News on budget issues (see na.org for downloadable file).  

David H.

MRSCNA RDA 

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS:

Phone line Subcommittee:  Wes R. chaired subcommittee.

We met with 16 members present.  We started out with Area reports.  The Metro Area reported that they had not had any problems except a suicide call came in and the member that answered was glad to have had a workshop on how to handle the call.  They need another of the notebooks that the region supplies all areas.  The NANA Area shares the beeper with Metro and will start exchanging their notebook with them next time we swap.  The other Areas had no problems to report and will exchange beeper as per policy.  The GTO Area is still holding onto the beeper that they share with the SCURA Area until we hear from them that they are willing to carry it again.  They haven’t sent a rep. for a year. 

As Chair I only received 4 calls in the last quarter that had not been picked up and I believe it is more of an in house problem rather than us not calling back.  More will be reveled.  We are still not receiving the monthly print out of our calls.  I had called the service and asked them to send us a copy at the address that they send the bill but it seems that we have a failure to communicate.  I will ask them to send me an e-mail copy so I can have it for our meeting and to add to the report.  They clean out our folder each month and all the info is gone after that happens so we have to get it done as the process takes place otherwise we have no record other than what we as members put down in the notebooks. 

 I will pass around the Phone-line list and ask that it be updated.  The Metro Area had a workshop so they have a few to add on.  I will put them all together and e-mail out the list to all the RCM’s.  
As far as the Motion that was referred to us to figure out a budget this is what I came up with from the treas. reports.  The last years expenses for 07 were $3450.00 and $3400.00 for 08.  It looks like we spent $875.00 in the 3rd. quarter and $895.00 in the 4th quarter of 2008.  So, with those figures we discussed our budget for 2009 and decided that we would be looking at $3800.00 baring any unseen expenses.  As a past Chair of this Comm. our expenses have been fine tuned thru the years and I believe we have cut our expenses to the point that this figure reflects what we can expect to spend in the upcoming year. 
We discussed the Verizon bill and without the treas. present we put it off until I can see the bills and report back on the results of the questions.  We are asking for the members that carry the beepers to not use the 1-800 number unless needed because it is more expensive. 
Wes R. / Phoneline Chair    

H&I Subcommittee:  Scott H. from GTO chaired subcommittee (rotates between areas).

Attendance:  Mark R, Rocco A, David H, Frank P, Jamie R, Scott H, Scott T, Shayne M, Rick S, Kay M, Mike P, Beverly, Allen, Rick W, Wes R., and an unknown member.  The meeting was chaired by Scott H.

RCMs gave H&I reports of their areas as they wished.  The NANA RCM, Metro RCM, FANA RCM-A, NCWV ASR, and MANA RCM gave reports.

· Comments were made that H&I services shared between the NANA and Metro Valley areas have nurtured some unity between those areas.

· Tiger Morton juvenile facility (Dunbar, WV?) had some outdated panel member information in their files from years past and this prompted discussion of maintaining updated info and amicable relations with facilities and their contacts.  Experience was shared about procedures of setting up an initial meeting agreement with a facility (utilizing H&I Handbook forms), and maintaining ongoing relations in the face of changing panel leaders and facility staff persons.

· FANA RCM-A brought up the issue of some members doing H&I outside of the area’s service structure.  The RCM-A shared that their area had decided to help carry a clear NA message to the facility’s inmates by supplying these members with some NA literature to take in to the facility.  Other experience was shared about evaluating and addressing these types of situations.  One suggestion was that the area could offer these members the opportunity to take a periodic NA speaker into the facility to share NA recovery experience.

· Discussion then went to the policies of and experiences of dealing with federal corrections systems and facilities.  This discussion arose from the Kennedy Federal Corrections Institution’s administration recently discontinuing the long-standing H&I meeting that the NCWV area had been conducting there for over two decades.  One suggestion was made that the area could offer the staff and/or inmates of that facility copies of the institutional group guide so that they might organize their own meeting inside the facility.

· NCWV area members also discussed the potential benefits of the recently-started H&I meeting in the adolescent wing of Chestnut Ridge Psychiatric Hospital, and the promise this holds for generating good NA relations in the professional community.

· There was brief discussion about NCWV area’s old Huttonsville prison meeting.

Meeting closed.

Convention Subcommittee:   Alan L. chaired subcommittee. 

The committee met with 18 members present.  We chose our spring speakers.  Mandy W. from Shinnston, WV will speak on Friday night.  Denny H. from Warren, OH will be our Saturday night speaker.  Lisa R from Langhorne, PA will finish us up with Sunday morning.  Rick S. from Morgantown will be waiting in the back as our Alt Speaker.  I've contacted 2 of our speakers and will continue to try to contact the third.  The title for the fall convention will be "Diversity is our Strength, True Colors XXIII".  The committee hopes that we can get the artwork submissions in as soon as we can.  Four groups have made a commitment to donate Basic Texts.  "Hope out the Holler", Share the Hope", We Do Recover", and "No Pain No Gain".  We still need at least 4 more before the spring convention.  We do ask that if possible to bring your donated books to the April Regional.  We also chose artwork for the spring.  We can't emphasize enough the importance of getting the artwork in early.  The DJ has been contacted and a $250.00 money motion has been made to pay him.  A motion was made to have an additional campfire at a cost of $50.00 ($25.00 per night).

Rocco A. gave a report on the pro's and con's of the fall convention.  The speakers were great, and CD sales were high.  We could hardly keep up with the demand and the Merchandise room was hopping all weekend.  We did have a few hiccups as we always do.  There were several complaints that addicts were smoking in the common areas of the dorms.  It was our understanding that some experienced members confronted the offenders.  I wish to remind all officers and Mountaineer Regional members that ALL BUILDINGS AT CEDAR LAKES ARE NON-SMOKING.  This is Cedar Lakes and Jackson County rules.  So if you see someone smoking in a building please ask them to smoke outside to protect our meeting facility.  In addition Cedar Lakes will charge $75 for cleaning costs, and this may be charged to MRSCNA.  Just something to think about.  There was also damage done to a door in Mountaineer 4.  MRSCNA was charged $180.00 to repair it.  We had 2 indigent addicts in that room.  The other con was the Photographer didn't come.  We found that we weren't on Cam's calender.  The Vice-chair believes that he was contacted but he assumes the blame.  We are on the calender for spring. 
The Merchandise Chair gave a report.  She said that we only had a few hats left, and a couple of shirts.  The mugs were all sold by Saturday afternoon.  All the old merchandise was sold.  She proposed that we get different mugs at a cheaper cost.  This proposal failed.  We will get 144 mugs with green artwork.  She wishes to order the same numbers of shirts as last convention, with the exception of ordering some sleeveless shirts.  We made a motion to purchase 24 hats not to exceed $10.00 per hat.  She asks for $3800.00 to purchase all the merchandise.  WE WILL NOT BE SELLING CD'S THAT WERE RECORDED ON CASSETTE AS PER THE MOTION FROM OCTOBER REGION.  We will have a few changes to Merchandise hours.  Friday we will open at 2:30 - 4:40 PM and Saturday 9:30 - 10:30 AM.

The Registration Chair was not present, and the vice chair didn't know about the inventory.  We made a motion for $300.00 to buy supplies.  He did have one gripe about not receiving the artwork in time to print them on the name tags.  Can you see why it is important to get the artwork in early?  Rocco and I will try to get the flyers made as soon as we can so that Registration will have them.

The Refreshment chair gave a report.  Over 1500 cups of coffee was consumed at the convention.  He asks for $150.00 to replenish his stocks.  We also discussed Pepsi and have made a motion for $450.00 to cover the convention costs. 

Workshop topics for the spring convention are as follows; Steps 1, 2, 3.  Steps 4, 5.  Steps 6, 7.  Steps 8, 9.  Steps 10, 11, 12.  Traditions, Concepts, Steps + Action = Solution, For the newcomer, What's the basket for, Self-acceptance, Our own true will, Leadership in service, Good grief, The only requirement, Healthy relationships, Growing spiritually, and NA roots.

We are in need of some trusted servants in this committee.  A Merchandise Vice-chair/Speaker Recorder (2 years clean time requirement), and a Refreshment Vice-chair (6 months clean time) are needed.  If anyone is willing to serve please attend the April convention sub-committee.  Also send in artwork for the fall convention by the April committee meeting.  We need to chose it then as per policy.  We will also be taking nominations for officers in April, so let's get the willingness going.
Grateful in all ways,
Allen L.  Convention Chair

Refreshments:  Things went smooth at the fall convention.  The new arrangement worked well from my prospective; no power outages.  Jack C. stepped up to help and was a great asset.  He brought people with him from the group home that he manages, so workers were no problem.  I did an inventory of the remaining supplies and believe that with the supplies on hand we will need to budget around $150 for coffee products for the spring convention. 
Supplies on hand are as follows:

2 -lb. Coffee 

1-lb. Decaf coffee

35-Packets Hot chocolate

2-Boxes Mixed green tea

480-Lipton tea bags 

0-Sugar 22 oz
1000-Sugar packet

1500-Sweet & Low packets

0-Splenda Packets
0-Creamer 22 oz
1500-Cups 8 oz
3-100 cup pots (coffee)

1000-Plastic spoons
1-50 cup pot (coffee)

9- Rolls Paper towels
1-75 cup pot (decaf)

2 ½-Wet wipes
1-100 cup pot (water)

1-Box Kitchen trash bags
1-50 cup pot (water)

1-Box Large trash bags
10 plastic containers

3-Boxes Large zip lock bags
2-spot lights

1-Box Small zip lock bags
2-light bulbs

Thanks to all who helped carry the coffee to the addicts who still suffer,

David H.

Refreshment Chair

Merchandise report
As for merchandise at the Fall 08 convention it went fairly smoothly.  Our leftover merchandise includes 7 hats, 4 pocket T’s, 1 long sleeve T, and 8 short sleeve T’s.  My hopes are that will sell the leftover items at the Spring 09 convention for the rounded dollar above cost according to policy.  This would make hats-$ 7.00, Pocket T’s- $5.00, LS T- $8.00, and the short sleeve T’s- $5.00.  The speaker CD’s sold well; we only made available those that were digital quality.  The only issue we encountered was people requesting the Friday night speaker Mike V and they had to wait till Sat morning in order to get them due to the high demand and inability to produce the quantity in demand.  However, we worked together and overcame this obstacle the following days.  Thanks Shane!!!!!  The photographer was not confirmed and therefore was a no-show.  I would like to apologize for my part.  Hopefully this will not be an issue again.  As for ordering merchandise for Spring I would like to repeat last orders for the spring.  We will be cutting down our long sleeve shirts and adding in sleeveless.  We will be ordering the same amount of hoodies and zip-ups and adding 12 small pink T’s.  We will be ordering the same style mug in white/hunter green, which will be a new color.  We will also be looking in to ordering a hat that is under $10.00.  I would like to push the opening hours back on Friday afternoon due to not having access to the building until about 1 pm.  This will ensure that we have the time to set up and prepare before selling merchandise.  I would like to keep the same afternoon hours and after speaker hours and we will be adding Sat. morning hours from 9:30-10:30.  I would like to thank the Region for all of your support and help before and during the convention.
In Loving Service, 
Erica T. 
Public Information:  Shayne M. chaired subcommittee.
Greetings from the PI committee.  We are doing just great this quarter.  First thanks to all those who keep me updated with what’s happening  in your Areas.  Nothing much to report other than on a project that came up in Charleston in November .  It’s another  presentation like the one we did in Canaan Valley.  I was informed about it too late to get the ok from the Region so the NANA Area said they would do it this year and did so.  I’ve put it on the upcoming projects for 2009.  I did donate the left over Literature I had from Canaan Valley to help them with the expenses . 

I have complied the committees spending unites for 2009 and if anyone knows of any project the Regional PI committee would find helpful let me know.

Last its not too soon to be thinking about the upcoming election.  So if anyone is willing to take the reins please show up in April.

In committee we took up the billboards again and still didn’t come close to consensus.  We will try it one more time next quarter.

We sent out spending units to fiancé after much discussion.  They didn’t take it up so that’s where we stand as of today.

We voted to purchase the display and case that PI has been renting for a cost of $918.00.

Last this is to inform all the members of the MRSCNA that as of today their will be no more Regional PL committee.  I wish to thank all those who have contributed to the cause all these years .

Welcome to the new age because we are now the brand new never used Public Relations committee.  The king is dead, long live the king. 

Thanks for letting me serve

Shayne M. MRSCNA PI PR chair
  
Literature Subcommittee: Inactive.
Finance Subcommittee:   Jerry A. chaired subcommittee.  See attached.  
P&A Subcommittee:   Mike P. chaired. 
Discussion of motion #4 from October 2009.

Cooper suggested meeting 5-6 times a year, one of which devoted solely to an annual inventory/budget/strategic planning.  Scott H. said that the motion was designed to start the process of starting a budget/planning process.  David H. discussed that we have so many new ideas, propose strategic planning meeting in late February/early March so we don't miss a whole quarter.  Should have it on off year, not when CAR, etc. is going on.  Shayne discussed seeing the process get more complicated.  Rick W. discussed making things more complicated.  RSC is incredibly responsible.  Keep it simple.  Planning weekend would be good idea.  Marc asked Cooper how other RSCs meet.  Some meet monthly--some bimonthly.  Jamie asked what benefits of more RSC meetings would be, exclusive of planning.  Planning/inventory weekend good idea.  Cooper said there are a number of ways to do this.  Find what works best for us.  Interested in learning about facilitating from RD/RD alt.  Cooper suggesting using former RD or RD ALT instead of current RD for inventory/planning.  Scott suggested to do this before next RSC so we don't spend next RSC discussing this again.  Rick W. suggested to meet the 1st-2nd weekend in March for this meeting.  Rocco questions how this meeting will help home groups better carry the message.  Rick S. said to wait till we have first meeting before planning further meetings.  Jamie said it would definitely help home groups to carry message and have greater communication between RSC and home groups.  Rick S. wondered if someone from World could come in and help streamline our services.  Maybe down the road was the consensus.  David H. suggested having an agenda for the meeting ahead of time to be better prepared.  Jerry suggested facilitator (Cooper) to set the agenda.  Cooper suggested inventory first, then planning.  Probably need 2 days to do it.  

Storage unit.  Are we gonna do it?  Rick W. asked how big of a problem is storing the stuff.  Marc discussed how hard it can be to store refreshment supplies.  Audio equipment expensive.  Scott H. discussed the cost, practicality, etc.  Suggests bringing it back in the spring.  Shayne discussed that he has no problem having it.  Question of who would have the key.  Scott T. said that who ever has the position should accept the responsibility.  Beverly said it always is used in Ripley, why take it all over the state.  Rick S. suggested to keep it at Shayne's since he is willing.  No consensus right now, Cooper suggests we bring it back till next quarter.  Bring it up till next P&A in April 2009.

Marc brought up issue of not making any more CDs from tapes.  He has many CDs on computer that he converted from tapes.  What should he do with these?  Shayne suggested burning onto CD and turn it over to merchandise as a backup.  Wes gave him the tapes in the first place.  Scott H. suggested committee only retain those copies for which it has release forms.  Rocco suggested giving tapes back to Wes.  Several members suggested giving to archives.  David H. suggested it is none of the P&A committees business.  Private property.

Insurance policy.  Chair asked for direction what to do with policy.  It is in the secretary's box, red folder in the back of the box. 

Shayne made changes to policy.  Will send draft to interested parties.  Scott H. suggested it be a draft for review to be approved in April RSC. 

AREA REPORTS:

GTO:  Scott H. gave report. 
Our Activities Subcommittee is planning In Loving Service, February 7, 2009, in Huntington.  This function will feature H&I and Phoneline workshops.  Fliers available at the January regional and at the activities link on the regional web page, mrscna.org.

Our Public Relations Subcommittee has produced a letter adapted from NANA area’s letter addressing the Suboxone and other drug-replacement therapy issues, this for mailing to Suboxone doctors and centers.  Groups are to review it and decide if they approve.  If approved, we will send this letter to doctors in Wayne and Cabell Counties.  We continue to work on a display for our PR functions.

Regarding H&I services, we still conduct six meetings a month in our area, and they and the committee have been functioning well.  One of our meetings at the Shell Juvenile Center did not occur in November and December due to lack of planning and holiday conflicts.  

Our older noon meetings have closed in this past quarter.  These were occurring on Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays.  Since then, at least one noon meeting has restarted at Ebenezer Outreach Center, but there has yet been no request to be put on the area meeting schedule.  Another meeting in the town of Wayne in Wayne County has been announced in some of our regular NA meetings for the past several weeks, but there is not a lot of detail about it yet.

In service – Scott and Jamie, RCM and RCM-Alternate  

MANA:   Kay M. RCM gave report.  
Greetings from MANA,

Mountain Area has maintained a consistent attendance this quarter, Lewisburg Group is averaging 12 in attendance twice a week  Ronceverte's Just For Today group is keeping the doors open with 3 regularly-attending addicts once a week.  We have celebrated an 8-year, 6-year, and two 1-year anniversaries, and several multi-month periods of clean time.  We have a 3-year anniversary coming up this month, God willing. 

FANA carried the phone line pager this quarter.
Our H&I committee has not been able to provide any service this quarter.  Anthony staff are still putting us off--they will call us.  There has been no willingness for going into Alderson.  

We did have one remarkable experience--during our candlelight meeting, the light was rudely turned on by a chronic obstructive pulmonary disease who was searching the faces of members looking for someone who had apparently been court ordered to attend meetings -- no surveillance at any time.  Members of the Lewisburg home group have contacted the prosecuting attorney/parole office, and there is interest from the area in arranging a PI presentation for these offices and/or the various police forces.  We have a member interested in being PI chair for our area and we will be looking for a nearby PI workshop in the next few weeks--or planning one of our own.

Gratefully submitted by

Kay M.  RCM MANA  
Metro Valley:  Frank P. RCM gave report.
Greetings to all,

All is going well in Metro.  All meetings are well attended.  We recently had a flyer day/phone line workshop.  All went well.  I gave the phone line workshop list of attending members to Wes.  H&I meetings are going well.  We have several committed members doing H&I.  We have brought back the pager for NANA area.  We just wrapped up our New Year's Eve activity.  It seemed to be a big success.  We had addicts from almost all areas in attendance.  There were addicts from California, Ohio, and Kentucky.  
To sum it up, most things in Metro are going smooth at this time.  We do have a check for schedules for $48.00.

Grateful to serve,

Frank P. RCM
NANAASCNA:   Marc R. gave report.
We had our areas annual Thanks giving it away this November.  Thanks to all for there support.  We have 5 groups represented, averaging 10-15 addicts a night carrying the message.  No needs from region other than maybe some support.  We as an area have changed wording from ASR to RCM.  We also have new officers, Marc R. is our RCM, and Bert J. is our RCM Alt. 
H & I – Tiger Morton is still happening, 1st and 3rd Tuesday at 6:30 of every month.

PI – When we carried the pager, had about 32 calls, most where calls addicts wanting to return to NA from a relapse.

Celebrations--January 22 years, Feb. 2 years, & 3 years 

I have a check for $40 for meeting schedules, and a $450 donation.
Marc R.

SCURA:  Absent. 
AFHA:   Absent. 
NORTH CENTRAL: Rick S. gave report.
FREEDOM AREA (FANA):  Scott T. gave report.  
FANA currently had 21 meetings a week, all are well attended.  Since last region, a new home group from Keystone, WV has joined FANA.  We recently held a holiday dinner and speaker meeting.  Turn out was better than expected.  We would like to thank those from other areas that supported it.  FANA will be having elections in February and some changes are expected.  At this time, we have $150.00 donation for RSC.
Grateful to serve,

Scott T. 

OLD BUSINESS
Motion #1 October 2008

Maker:  Metro

Motion:  That MRSCNA PR subcommittee investigate and procure a billboard in each area of MRSCNA

Intent:  5th Tradition

Result:  Tabled back to PR.

Motion #4 October 2008

Maker:  GTO

Motion:  To have all spending units (SU) of the region submit a service plan and a corresponding yearly budget at the beginning of each fiscal year.

Intent:  To institute a planning and budgeting process to encompass a 12-month time frame.  (Rationale:  This proposal seeks to institute a process of service and budget planning that encompasses a specific time period--1 year.)

Result:  P&A recommends RSC not to adopt the motion strictly but use it as initiating this planning/inventory process.  
NEW BUSINESS

Motion #1:  

Maker:  PR Subcommittee

Motion:  To buy a PI display to be used for regional and area projects.

Intent:  To provide for PR work

Cost:  $918.00

Result:  Passed by consensus.
Motion #2:  

Maker:  RD

Motion:  To reimburse RD for the $150.00 spent to provide visual aids (TV) at the MRSCNA Regional Service Forum held at the Fall 2008 convention.

Intent: Although I did not have prior authorization, I feel hat this was a very productive use of funds.

Result:  Passed by consensus.
Motion #3:

Maker:  Convention Subcommittee

Motion: We request the following for the Spring 2009 convention.

· Merchandise

$3800.00

· Registration


   300.00

· Refreshment

   150.00

· Pepsi



   450.00

· DJ for spring


   250.00
Total


          $4950.00

Intent: To provide a celebration of recovery to carry the message.
Result:  Carried by consensus.
Recommend not to have world donation.  

Next RSC 4/4-4/5/2009 at noon.
Regional inventory/strategic planning meeting 3/7/2009 at 12:00.  
Announcements:

Rocco requested RCMs to get flyers.

Mike P. announced meeting changes, please see regional schedule.

Open forum.

Closed with prayer.
Gratefully submitted,

Beverly R., Secretary





